Our Ref:

KMcC/CM

Your Ref: Contact:

Tel:

01698 274936

E Mail:

nlmcconnachiek@northlan.org.uk

Date:

August, 2024

Head Teacher
Mr K McConnachie



www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk

Brannock High School Loanhead Road Newarthill Motherwell ML1 5AU

## Dear Parent/Carer,

At this time in the session, it is appropriate to pass information to Parents/Carers regarding the school uniform within Brannock High School.

The Stevensons Group Ltd. currently supply the school ties and can be purchased from the school office at any time, at a cost of £6.00 for S1-3 students and £8.00 for S4-6 senior students. Miyo is situated in the Etna Industrial Estate, Craigneuk, Wishaw and has a stock of blazers at a cost of £42.00 and rising to £49.60 for larger sizes. Fitted blazers starting at £43.00 and rising to £49.20 and S4-6 braided blazers where braiding is optional are £58.00. However, if parents/carers decided to purchase a blazer from another supplier, the school will also be selling badges for the blazer at a cost of £6.00

Miyo also stock a gym t-shirt starting at a cost of £10.00 and V-neck sweaters starting at a cost of £14.70

We are extremely grateful for the level of support we receive from parents/carers in ensuring that all pupils adhere to the uniform policy that exists within the school, and once again we would ask that you support us in our efforts to ensure that our pupils continue to have pride in their appearance and school and subsequently wear the school uniform, which is detailed below.

The Brannock dress code is:

- Plain black skirt/trousers/shorts/thick non-branded sports leggings
- White shirt and school tie
- Plain black jumper
- Black blazer with Brannock HS Badge (optional)
- Black footwear

In addition to this, pupils are also encouraged to wear P.E. uniform which consists of **PLAIN BLACK or WHITE T-SHIRT with PLAIN BLACK SHORTS or TRACKSUIT TROUSERS** when participating in P.E.

OfficeNewTermUniformletterparents

Assistant Chief Executive , Education and Families Civic Centre, Windmill Street, Motherwell ML1 1AB









We ask that pupils refrain from wearing non-uniform items as this clearly detracts from the standard of uniform. Therefore, non-uniform clothing such as hooded sweaters, striped sweaters, vest tops and tracksuit trousers or tops are not permitted within the school at any time. Refusal to comply with the uniform policy will result in parents being contacted and may also result in pupils being returned home to remove non-uniform items. Similarly, any item deemed by the school to be non-uniform will be highlighted to parents and pupils will be advised not to wear them to school. We also encourage pupils to wear black footwear, preferably shoes or black trainers and ask that pupils refrain from wearing white or coloured shoes as part of their attire.

Please note that school ties can be purchased during the school day.

Please support the school in this important step towards improvement and fully encourage all of our young people within the school to endorse and comply with the uniform policy. Once again, we acknowledge the support we receive from parents/carers in encouraging our young people to adhere to the uniform policy within the school and thank you in advance of your co-operation in assisting us in achieving and maintaining a high standard of uniform.

Yours sincerely,

KEVIN McCONNACHIE HEAD TEACHER

 $Of {\it fice New Term Uniform letter parents}$ 

Assistant Chief Executive , Education and Families Civic Centre, Windmill Street, Motherwell ML1 1AB







